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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

 
Surface improvements coming to East Lot at ORF  

 
Norfolk, VA — (August 29, 2024) - Norfolk International Airport will close a portion of its East Lot to 

new entrants beginning Tuesday, Sept. 3. With Labor Day marking the unofficial conclusion of ORF’s 

busiest summer travel season ever, up to 470 of the East Lot’s approximately 925 uncovered spaces will 

temporarily close so workers can mill existing surfaces, place a new asphalt overlay and later restripe the 

area. Nearly 300 spaces should reopen in time for ORF’s next heavy travel period around Thanksgiving. 

 

Vehicles parked in the affected areas prior to the closure can remain in place until their owners return 

from their trips. The East Lot’s main entrance closest to the Departures Terminal will remain open to 

parking customers, though online reservations for the East Lot only are unavailable through ORF’s 

Parking Perks program. Drivers are always encouraged to reserve spaces and park in one of ORF’s four 

convenient parking garages that offer direct covered access to the airport’s terminals. 

 

Separately, ORF will also open a new Park & Wait surface lot adjacent to its Arrivals Terminal curb later 

this fall, making pickups easier than ever. These improvements will support the airport’s nearly $1 billion 

capital improvement program scheduled over the next few years. Learn more at TransformORF.com.  

 

   

 
 
 
 
Norfolk International Airport is the major airport serving coastal Virginia and northeast North Carolina, 
ranking in the Top 13 percent of U.S. airports with more than 4.5 million passengers and 75,000 flight 
operations in 2023. Skytrax has awarded Norfolk Airport a 4-Star Regional Airport rating. Among 572 
airports rated in the 2023 survey, Norfolk Airport is one of just seven 4-Star airports in the United States. 
Skytrax annual ratings are known as a global benchmark of airport standards. 
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ORF East Lot 
Fall 2024 Surface Improvement Project  

 
 
Close to half of ORF’s East Lot will be closed for resurfacing from Sept. 3 through mid-November 2024.  
 
Drivers are encouraged to use ORF’s garages as an alternative to uncovered long-term surface parking.  
 

 


